
Dear Legislator, 

I am writing in opposition to HB2260 and urging you to put in a DO NOT PASS vote on the floor. 

This bill will exacerbate the teacher shortage problem we are currently dealing with in our 

school systems today.     

The defined bill would prohibit schools from using videos or surveillance without parental 

permission. The bill will require all teachers to release every lesson plan and any bit of 

curriculum they will use at least 7 days in advance to all parents. Schools currently have 

measures in place for turning in lesson plans each week, however this bill would make it nearly 

impossible for teachers to accomplish this needing parental approval before teaching lessons or 

using curriculum. Providing alternatives will increase the teacher’s workload and lead to 

teacher burnout if any parent refuses permission.     

With teacher shortages already plaguing our state, we urge you to oppose this bill to protect 

teacher judgement when considering curriculum and planning for student engagement and 

learning.   

Please reach out with any questions.   

Sincerely,  

Mrs. Angie Moser 

North Sargent School teacher 

 


